G W E R N Y N Y N Y D D N E V S L E T T E R

JULY 1995

YOUTH CLUB

We are delighted to say that the new arrangement at Youth Club - juniors and seniors together - is working very well. There are approximately 30 regular members.

The County Council (who pay the Youth Club Leaders) require each Youth Club to have a management committee made up from leaders, local councillors, residents in the village and parents.

Unfortunately we are very short of people willing to sit on this committee, which meets three times each year. Without a management committee the Youth Club will have to close. We are desperate to keep the Club open - please help us.

Contact

Chris Griffiths (Chairman) - 01352 759347 Nancy Matthews (Vice Ch.) Lynne Jones (Secretary) Ronnie Sharpe (Treasurer)

CARTIVAL

A big thank you to everyone who came to the Carnival on Saturday 8th July, we hope you enjoyed yourselves. The sun shone and the day was a great success. Thank you to everyone who helped and contributed to make the day go so smoothly.

DRAW PRIZE WINNERS

- 1 CLare Barron Weekend in Paris
- 2 John Holt £50
- 3 Tabetha Rosedale £20
- 4 P.M. Griffiths Stationery
- 5 M. Richards Everton Tickets
- 6 M. Wilson Wrexham Tickets
- 7 + 8 Jenny Lewis Theatre tickets & Iceland £10 voucher

COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The next meeting is on Thursday July 27th in the school beginning at 7.15pm. and the public as always welcome to attend. There is no meeting in August, the next being on the last Thursday of September (Thursday 28th.)

RAILBOW RAMBLERS

Why not join us on our weekly walks? Meet at LLys Enfys at 2pm. each Sunday. Everyone welcome. Ring Walks Organiser John Mather for more information on 755672.

HAFOD RUN RESULTS

Senior Men Flyer - R. Jones - 40.48

Male Vet. Flyer - D. Liversey - 41.38

Senior Women Flyer - R. Thomas - 47.59

Senior Vet. Flyer - S. Clements - 53.10

Senior Men Tryer - R Jelley - 23.52

Male Vet. Tryer - D Barron - 29.35

Senior Women / Womens Vet. Tryer - S. Coppell - 32.09

Primary Boy - A. Stacy - 23.54 (Race Record) 3.5m Fun Run

Primary Girl - L. Drissilmla - 30.02 3.5m Fun Run

THATKS

Eileen, Margaret and Russell would like to thank all friends and neighbours for the kind messages of sympathy received following the loss of their brother Danny (Whelligan).
24, Blaen Wern.

GWERNYNYNYDD P.T.A. would like to thank the Newsletter Team for their continued support in advertising all our events and announcements throughout the year. We appreciate all their hard work, thank you.

Please note that, as usual, there will be no Newsletter in August, but items for the September edition to 1 Maes y Wern for Tuesday 12th September please.